        TOWN OF SHELBURNE MA

 ZONING BOARD OF MARCH 3, 2016
A duly posted meeting of the Shelburne Zoning Board of Appeals was held at the Meeting Room at Town Hall, 51 Bridge Street, Shelburne, on March 3, 2016.
Members Present: Noah Grunberg, Michael Parry, John Taylor, Chris Macek
Administrative Assistant: Faye Whitney

Members Absent: Joe Palmeri
Guests: None
Chairman pro temp John Taylor called the meeting to order at 7:01 p.m. 

A motion was made by Noah, seconded by Michael, to approve the meeting minutes of January 7, 2016.

Voting in favor: Noah, Michael, John, Chris

Opposed: None


Abstentions: None

Mail
Notice of a DPU hearing on March 30, in Greenfield RE: NED pipeline eminent domain issues;

Notice of a CPTC (Citizen Planner Training Collaborative) workshop, on March 19

Old Business

The Board pondered the question of alternate members. Two names have been submitted. It is believed that the Chair is making phone calls to the interested parties.
It was noted that the Planning Board would be holding a public hearing on March 16 concerning the proposed Local Road Preservation Bylaw, the Siting Large Scale Industrial and Commercial Facilities Bylaw, and proposed subdivision regulations.

Noah had attended the public hearing on the proposed Open Space Development Bylaw. He reported that there was some concern among the dozen people at the hearing that this bylaw would increase development rather than preserve open space. Noah felt that this would not increase the total number of homes that could be built, but would place them closer together. The number of homes would be limited by septic and water needs. Shared driveways would be allowed but the maintenance of the driveways should be in the deeds. In general, the Board felt the proposed bylaw made sense and was a good idea. The proposed bylaw would be a part of the existing subdivision rules, which are enforced by the Planning Board.
The Board has not seen copies of the Local Road Preservation Bylaw or the Large Scale Industrial and Commercial Facilities Bylaw. 
New Business
The Planning Board and ZBA have been invited to next Monday's Selectboard meeting, where Josh Simpson will speak about his plans for the Singley building.

Molly Cantor came to the Board with questions concerning the Swan lot, which she is thinking of buying. Her idea is to build a single-story structure, with a basement, to be used as a community clay center. The lot is non-conforming and parking is an issue. She would need four or five parking spaces. A variance would be required due to the lot size. It was suggested that Molly contact the Building Inspector and see what he might need.
The Board noted that parking in the village is an ongoing problem. Perhaps the bylaws are too restrictive for the village area.

At 9:04 p.m. Michael moved that the meeting be adjourned. This was seconded by Noah. The vote was unanimously in favor.
Respectfully submitted,

Faye Whitney, Administrative Assistant
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